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 ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

Minutes of  the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on 
 Monday 3rd June, 2019  

 

Present: Cllrs David Hancock, Steve Davies, Barbara Summons M.B.E.; Peter Horton 

(Clerk);  

 

Apologies :   C’llr Jill Gibson.  

 

The meeting was chaired by C’llr Steve Davies.   

 

Approval of minutes of 2019 A.G.M. 

The minutes were approved as written, and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Steve Davies, 

seconder C’llr Barbara Summons).  

 

Approval of the May 2019 monthly meeting 

The minutes were approved as written, and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Steve Davies, 

seconder C’llr Barbara Summons). 

 

Matters arising 

Middle Street bus shelter. C’llrs Steve Davies and David Hancock informed Members that the 

matter had been dealt with. C’llrs Jill Gibson and David Hancock had spoken with the developer, 

who was aware of the gap behind the bus shelter, fully intended to comply with this, and reinstate as 

required. C’llr Barbara Summons felt that grass should be put back there, to maintain the rural 

ambience.  

Tree on The Beacon. C’llr Steve Davies confirmed that he had looked at the tree in the bank close 

to his parents’ home. It was uncertain whether the tree was actually on The Beacon, or in the hedge. 

As there was some uncertainty over exactly what C’llr Jill Gibson was looking for, the matter was 

left for discussion in the July meeting.   

Upper Beacon. C’llr Steve Davies confirmed that the contractors had been, but not done a very 

thorough cut. Clerk to contact P.C.C. to request a grass-cutting schedule for the season.  

Lower Beacon. The Clerk had contacted One Stop to request a cut of this area. Members were 

unsure if the work had been done. C’llr Steve Davies to check this and inform the Clerk 

accordingly.  

 

Planning 

Applications 

19/0160/PA (Variation of condition 2 & 3 of planning permission 14/0723/PA - PANTEG, The Lane, 

Front Street, ROSEMARKET, Milford Haven, Pembrokeshire, SA73 1JT) – no comments.  

 

Accounts 

Payments 

H.M.R.C. (P.A.Y.E. tax)       : £172-19 

Zurich (Insurance renewal)       : £384-82 

 

The above items were agreed by Members (proposer C’llr Steve Davies, seconder C’llr David 

Hancock).   
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Correspondence 

1)  Zurich Municipal Insurance – Insurance renewal documentation – dealt with in Accounts.  

 

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance 

Nothing to discuss.  

 

Any necessary discussion of Village Amenity 

Nothing to discuss at present.  

 

Discussion of problems with non-removal of stone from around St. Leonard’s Well 

Deferred for discussion in July.  

 

Discussion of arrangements to renew annual risk assessment 

Still in hand with C’llr Steve Davies. It was expected to be completed prior to the July meeting.  

 

Any other business 

Stream alongside Honeyborough Road. C’llr David Hancock had inspected the area beyond the 

old railway bridge for obstructions. He said that there were very few, and these could easily be 

removed in one short session.  He mentioned that he would be prepared to go down and clear the 

obstruction sometime before the Autumn.  

 

Public Forum 

There were no members of the public present at the meeting.  

 

The meeting concluded at 19-25pm.            

 

Date of next meeting  

Monday July 1st, 2019, 7pm 


